The meeting was conducted at 5:30 p.m. on Tuesday, May 23, 2017 in the conference room at the city building, 30 Park Avenue.

In attendance were:

Dr. David Denka, D.O., Chair

Dr. Sallie Wilson, D.O., Vice Chair

Mrs. Diane Scott, R.N., CHPN, Member

Dr. Elizabeth Maimon, DVM, M.P.H., Member

Dr. Bill Coyne, D.D.S., Member

Mr. Norbert Klopsch, Administrator/City Manager

Mr. Paul Scaglione, R.S., Sanitarian

Excused absent was Dr. Richard Garrison, M.D., Health Commissioner.

Dr. Denka opened the meeting at 5:34 p.m. and led a discussion on the following agenda items.

Minutes of Previous Meetings: Dr. Denka asked that the minutes from the March 28, 2017 meeting be reviewed. There being no requested edits, motion to approve by Dr. Maimon; second by Mrs. Scott. Upon viva voce vote, motion passed and the minutes were approved.

Report from Chair: No report.

Report from Sanitarian: Mr. Scaglione reported on the following items:

- Gardener Memorial Pool was inspected today and approved for opening this Saturday. Dr. Denka asked about Cryptosporidium outbreaks in public pools. Mr. Scaglione noted that there was an incident in Columbus last year, but we have not had any in Oakwood as far back as he can remember.
- A new business is being opened in the former Orange Leaf Yogurt space at the Routsong Retail Center. It is called District 6 Donut Shop. The business will need to comply with health inspections prior to being approved for opening.
- "That Day in May" took place last Saturday and all of the required health inspections were completed.

Report from Health Commissioner: No Report.

Report from Board Administrator/City Manager: Mr. Klopsch mentioned that there is a nationwide movement to install LED technology street lights in place of older technology bulbs, typically mercury vapor and high pressure sodium. The LED fixtures have been refined so that they seem to perform well in terms of providing adequate light output. Additionally, the cost of LED fixtures has dropped to the point where the life cycle cost is competitive with the older technology. However, the American Medical Association (AMA) recently expressed concern over certain aspects of the LED light output and public health. The city of Oakwood completed a street light update project in the late 1990's replacing the old incandescent lights with high pressure sodium. Over a period of several years thereafter, the city replaced existing mercury vapor fixtures with high pressure At present, 100% of Oakwood's street lights are high pressure sodium. Oakwood is currently keeping the high pressure sodium fixtures in lieu of moving toward LED.

Old Business:

Mr. Klopsch commented on Dayton Daily News articles Water System Piping: published in March and April regarding old water system piping and lead service lines. To date, the city has received one call from an Oakwood resident regarding this topic. That property owner was advised of the procedures to have their water tested and was asked to provide the test results to the city. No results have yet been received.

New Business:

• 2016 Drinking Water Consumer Confidence Report: Mr. Klopsch commented on the 2016 report that was recently published. Availability of the report will be mentioned in the June/July Oakwood Scene newsletter that is mailed to every Oakwood property owner. Copies of the report will be made available upon request, and it will also be available on the city website. Mr. Klopsch also noted that the city published the 2016 water production annual report. It provides additional details on 2016 water production and maintenance activities. The city operated the public water system in compliance with all EPA rules and regulations.

There being no other business, at 5:52 p.m., Dr. Denka adjourned the meeting.

Chair

lice - chair

Secretary

Commissioner of Health